
Carrigaline Municipal District 
Cork County Council 

Floor 5 
County Hall 

Cork 
 

15th September 2021 
 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held via Microsoft Teams 
on Monday 20th of September at 14:00 for the transaction of the following business: 
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 
 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 19th 
July 2021 

 
2. Matters Arising 

 
3. Presentation by Anthony Holmes – Age Friendly Healthy Homes Co-Ordinator 

 
4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations 

 
(i) Lease of Land at Fort Camden 

 
5. Carrigaline MD Roads Programme Update 

 
6. Section 38 Road Traffic Act Process 

 
7. Comhfhreagras / Correspondence 

 
8. Municipal District Officer Report 

 
9. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of 

Motion in the name of: 
 

Cllr. Audrey Buckley 
 

1. I request that this MD consider removing (in the near future) the railing from the low-lying 
wall, to the right of the entrance to the green (rivers end cafe) at Crosshaven Village centre. 
By removing these black metal railings, it allows more areas for locals and visitors to sit. I 
also would like to see wooden seats to be placed on the wall.  
 

2. I request that this MD provide traffic lights at the dangerous crossing at Bowens Cross, 
Ballygarvan.  
 



3. I request this this MD consider cutting back the excess vegetation coming onto the footpath 
at the area on Lower Road, Crosshaven.   Can local landowners in the MD owners be 
contacted please to start cutting back the excess growth on our laneways and roads?  This 
area is used by Crosshaven Development Committee for Christmas lights.  
 
Cllr. Seamus McGrath 

1. This Committee requests that a feasibility study be carried out on the provision of a 
Municipal Swimming Pool in the Carrigaline Municipal District    
 . 

2. To strongly request that interim safety measures be put in place at Ballinrea Cross pending 
the construction of the new roundabout.      
  

3. To request that all Utility companies, particularly Eir, would be contacted and asked to carry 
out an inspection on all their chamber covers on public footpaths within our Municipal 
District.  Many of these are damaged and present a serious safety hazard. 

Cllr. Ben Dalton O’Sullivan 
 

1. That street lighting would be installed at the public footpath from Five Mile to Ballinabearna  

2. In the future, that Cork County Council would consider the provision of a public swimming 
pool for Carrigaline.  
 

3. Mahers Lane needs attention:   I ask the Carrigaline MD for the following works to be 
completed:  
(i) SLOW road markings and refreshing of existing stop lines.  
(ii) Repair to the bridge  
(iii) installation of repeater signage to combat speed.  
 
Cllr. Marcia D’Alton 

 
1. That the elected members in the Carrigaline Municipal District would be provided with a 

comprehensive update on the ongoing route analysis for delivery of the Glenbrook – 
Carrigaline – Ringaskiddy section of the Cork Harbour Greenway. 
 

2. “That the Carrigaline Municipal District Committee would ask Bus Eireann and the National 
Transport Authority to consider rerouting the 216 bus to serve Carrigmahon Hill and Upper 
Monkstown at off-peak periods.  Until 2014, a regular bus served residents of Carrigmahon 
Hill and Upper Monkstown and in this location with its extreme topography, the loss of the 
bus service continues to be severely disabling.  The rerouted 216 could continue along 
Scotsman’s Road to the Rochestown Inn serving residents living along that route and 
eliminating the need for the bus to turn.  It would then rejoin its normal route at the 
Rochestown Inn.  A similar service would be offered by buses travelling in the opposite 
direction.  The 223 service would continue to deliver to residents of Monkstown, Passage 
West and Glenbrook during those off-peak times.” 
 

3. That a controlled pedestrian crossing would be provided at Church Hill, Passage West. 

 

 
10. Votes of Congratulations 



 
11. Any Other Business 

 


